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On May 22, 2023, Global Tel*Link Corporation d/b/a ViaPath Technologies (ViaPath or 

Applicant) filed an application seeking to amend its inmate operator services tariff.  In this filing, 
the Applicant is amending its tariff to include new headers and text to reflect the Applicant’s 

DBA name change to ViaPath approved in Case No. 22-0652-TP-CIO and to update the 

company’s address in the footers.  The company further seeks to update definitions, update 
certain terms and conditions, remove outdated provisions and add calling options. 

 
The filing of an ATA application for Inmate Operator Service is subject to a 30-day automatic 

approval process.  Customer notice is not required with the application as IOS providers must 

provide at the beginning of the call, before the billed party incurs any charges, immediate and 
full rate disclosures that quote the actual intrastate price lists rates for all components of the call. 

 

Staff has reviewed the application and recommends the application be approved.  Therefore, 

Staff recommends that the application be automatically approved on May 21, 2022, with an 

effective date of June 22, 2022.  
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